Wednesday December 14th, 2011

               Preserve @ Cardinal Creek Maintenance Association Meeting
The meeting started at 7: 12 pm by President Deb Jones.  A roll call of board members present was initiated and all were present.  President Deb Jones read the meeting minutes from 10-05-11.  These minutes were approved by Dennis Dewane (112 Bald Eagle Lane) and seconded by Lori Davis (307 Sunset Blvd). Secretary Jack Jensen documented the meeting minutes.  Fifteen homeowners (including the board) were present for the meeting.
Lisa Mazziotta from Schrank and Associates presented the current financial report (as of 12-14-11) to the homeowner’s which shows a current operating account balance of $4078.25.   The current outstanding account receivables balance is $38,670.86.  The current accounts payable balance is ($26,939.95).  The total capital account balance is $15,809.16. 

Old business reviewed: Lisa Mazziotta read the proposed 2012 budget to the homeowners and this will be finalized and sent to the board by the end of the year.  Lisa also reviewed the situation involving Royster management and the non- payment of past assessment fees.  She also confirmed for a homeowner that 100% of the development was sold to current owner which is Capital Investments.  
New business discussed: The board is recommending an increase of $50.00 to the yearly association fees from $600.00 to $650.00 based on the current deficit in the 2001 budget.  This is being done to reduce or eliminate the budget shortfall incurred in 2011.  Several questions regarding the budget were presented and discussed by all homeowners present.  They included the need to review yearly the assessment fees, voting on an amendment to the current declaration that all lots be owner occupied and subject to the yearly assessment.  The board informed the homeowners of a meeting to take place on 12-19-11 with the Village administrator and mayor to discuss the usage of the current monies available in the performance bond fund when the development was created.  The monies are earmarked for completion of projects developed as part of the development.  Current board member (Becky Johnson-Treasurer) will be stepping down in March and the position will need to be filled.  Candidate forms will be mailed to all homeowners in early 2012 so any interested homeowner can submit for the election in March of 2012.  Lisa Mazziotta also informed the homeowners that Capital Investments is responsible for any operating deficit and has a legal obligation to cover this.  The board would need to consider legal action against Capital if they refuse to honor this obligation.  

There was no further business brought up before the board.

The meeting was adjourned by President Deb Jones at 8:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,


_____________________  

Jack Jensen, Secretary

